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Friday 19th November 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It’s been another busy week in school and photo day today. Thank you for ensuring your 
children were in full and correct school uniform– they all looked so smart and behaved 
beautifully for the photographers.  
 
Children in Need 
This time last week children and staff came to school dressed in spots, sparkles and/or bright 
colours in aid of Children in Need. A brilliant £345.20 was raised for this important charity – 
thank you for your support and donations.  
 
Anti-Bullying 
This week we have raised awareness of Anti-Bullying in school and taken part in national Anti-
Bullying Week. This year’s theme was ‘one kind word’ and we have encouraged children to 
create a chain reaction of kindness. This helps reinforce our ‘Be Kind’ and ‘Be Safe’ rules at 
school. We held a parent focus group on the topic of Anti-Bullying earlier this term which 
brought our attention to the acronym ‘STOP’ (several times on purpose) which is a really useful 
and simple way of remembering what bullying means. We will be reviewing our policy to reflect 
this and our School Pupil Council will also be working with Miss Camble on raising awareness of 
this across the school.  
 
After School Care Club staffing update 
Due to Mrs Palmer retiring at the end of term, we are putting some interim staff cover 
arrangements in place for After School Care Club (ASCC) as from January 2022. We are 
delighted that Mrs Dyke will be acting manager and Mrs Hill acting deputy manager. We will 
also be appointing a new ASCC assistant.  
 
Parent Survey 
A final reminder that our parent survey about extended schools and a possible breakfast club 
closes next Monday 22nd November. It can be accessed via our website by going to Our School 
> School Improvement > Surveys > Extended Schools Survey – Autumn 2021. Thank you to 
everyone who has taken the time to do this already.  
 
Volunteer safeguarding training  
If you volunteer in school then we would like to invite you to attend a safeguarding training 
session this term which will be led by Mrs Viney (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) on 
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Thursday 2nd December at 2.15pm. To book a place please contact the office. Thank you for 
your support.  
  
Communication box 
The old letter box to the right of the doors to the main entrance and office has been converted 
into a communication box. Please use this to deliver / return order forms, slips and trip monies 
etc for school that would usually be passed to the class teacher or office. The box will be 
checked and emptied daily.  
 
Personal, Learning and Thinking Skills (PLTS) 
A highlight of this term has been ‘interviewing’ children to see if they have met the criteria for a 
PLTS badge. There are six PLTS: Independent Enquirer, Self-Manager, Effective Participator, 
Team Worker, Creative Thinker and Reflective Learner. Bronze, silver and gold badges are 
available to earn and it has been great to see children wearing them with pride. If your child is in 
Year 1 or above and thinks they are ready for a badge, please encourage them to let their class 
teacher know so that they can verify this and then book an appointment to see me or Mrs 
Robins.   
 
Have a good weekend and see you on Monday.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Mrs Helen Morris  
Headteacher 
 



  

 
  



  

 
  



  



  

 


